Box 350, PRINCETON, N.J.

May 17, 1962

Dear Parents:

Commencement is but two weeks away and it will close another school year. This has been a particularly good year at The Boychoir School. The Concert choir, under the superb leadership of Mr. Bryant, has received some of the highest commendations ever given to our boys. The choir has traveled over 22,000 miles on tour. The Resident choir, under the direction of Mr. Haley, has performed exceptionally well and has received unusual acclaim. The achievement of the classes academically is a continual source of pride to the school. Our class averages exceed the national norms at every grade level. Our faculty and staff are to be commended for the excellent performance of our students on the concert stage and in the classrooms. The organization of the Father's Association has been a highlight of the year, the Association is under the capable leadership of Mr. Fred Peters of Yardley, Pa. The Mothers are now planning such an organization for the women. A good spirit of camaraderie was felt on the Parent's Day held this past spring. The moving of the camp from Shawnee to the Princeton campus has been well received. As of this date, we are not able to accept further "new camper" registrations for this season. Only a few places remain for our school boys. In review, it has been an exciting year in which your son and you have participated.

The 1962-63 school year holds many promises. Requests for school enrollment have reached new heights. With the appearance of the boys at the Lincoln Center on September 23rd, we are planning to open school at near capacity. New campers have been carefully selected this year for possible school enrollment in the fall. The Concert choir will leave mid-October for a transcontinental tour. We have received invitations from several European countries for performances in the Spring of '63. At the present, concert engagements are being solicited in all the countries of Western Europe for a possible tour next spring. The parent's groups are planning to arrange benefit performances in strategic areas to assist in raising the needed transportation money for such a tour. We could go on but it wouldn't be well to give away all our secrets for next year!

Enclosed you will find a card to be returned to the school office at your earliest convenience. This invitation means we are happy to have had your son in the Columbus Boychoir School this year and we want him to return in '63.

Sincerely,

Lauren D. Rhine Headmaster